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 Trading Update

The Board of Ultra is reporting on trading before the Company enters the close period in respect of its interim results for the six months ending 30 June 2004, which will be announced on 2 August 2004.

Trading
Trading in the period remains strong and sales growth continues. This performance is being achieved despite the adverse impact of exchange rate movements and is helped by the contributions from last year’s acquisitions, SML Technologies (“SML”), Radamec and Ocean Systems.

Tactical & Sonar Systems, now including Ocean Systems, continues to grow, with exports of sonobuoys contributing to the division’s performance.  In Aircraft & Vehicle Systems, trading is slightly behind that achieved in the first half of 2003, as anticipated.  The primary cause is the slowdown in manufacture of equipment for Eurofighter to reflect the amended aircraft delivery programme.  Within Information & Power Systems, excellent growth continues driven by demand for airport information systems, rail power equipment, ID card printers and equipment related to the UK Army’s Bowman communication system. This increase is being supplemented by the SML and Radamec acquisitions.
Margins are strengthening slightly as a result of management focus being maintained on achieving operational efficiencies whilst delivering at the lowest cost the quality products and services demanded by customers. As previously advised, we are expecting a small increase in the effective Group tax rate.  
Following the outstanding operating cash performance achieved over the last three years, there will be some increase in working capital levels in the first half of 2004, though the balance sheet remains strong.
A further acquisition is the subject of a separate announcement today.  The Board considers that Ultra maintains the headroom for further acquisitions and the Group continues actively to consider complementary businesses that can be acquired at appropriate prices.

New business
Several important new contracts have been secured in the first half of 2004.  These include orders in the aircraft equipment, sonar systems and power systems sectors together with new business in the increasingly important area of battlespace IT and homeland defence. The order book at the end of June is expected to be around £380m, representing the equivalent of 15 months of future sales.

Outlook
The Board confirms that the combination of Ultra’s strong order book, its positioning on major programmes and its ability to execute projects on time and to cost give confidence in the Group’s prospects.  In conclusion, the Board expects that Ultra’s profit in 2004 will be slightly ahead of current market expectations.  
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